Monday January 10, 2022 PAC Meeting Minutes 
1. Meeting called to order 7:03.
2. Amendments to the agenda 

· Sara made motion to adopt

· Karen second motion 

· Agenda adopted

3. Adoption of December 1, 2021 minutes
*Amendment needed – Babysitting course – cost is not going up per person.  Approved with changes

· Kara made motion to adopt

· Sara second motion 

· Minutes adopted

4. Call for open positions

· Treasurer – tabled.  Kara to think about some other ideas to get interest for more PAC members (possibly positions with less responsibility to start). 

5. Chair Report

· Teacher appreciation – scheduled for March - exact date to be determined with Shelly - 79 total staff number including everyone – Budget/vendor to be determined and voted on next meeting.

· Fun Lunch follow up – Originally slated to resume Jan -however due to restrictions its on hold for now until more information on what code orange would look like. Per Shelly, for now only authorized personnel allowed in building. Follow up next meeting for any changes.

· Next PAC meeting – February 7th – plan for virtual at this juncture 
6. Treasurer’s Report

· Need help with financial review/treasurer role. Would like someone to keep the statements and banking info with them instead of Chair.
· Chantal offered to hold statements and help with high level reviews and year end but can’t take on the day to day transactions.
· Stan willing to help out in Treasurer role as he supports other organizations in a similar fashion. Role is not as taxing as in past, with the support of munch a lunch platform, as the cheque/cash transactions are reduced. Sia offered to assist with any deposits, cheque prep or banking. Sia to follow up with more information for Stan. 

7. Principal Report

Happy New Year to everyone!  We hope that all families were able to enjoy a safe and relaxing break.   Staff have been hard at work preparing materials for students during the time of remote learning this week.  We are continuing to gather information about the impact of Code Orange on schools as we anticipate the return to in-person learning for students.  We are reviewing safety protocols and procedures as well as curriculum planning.  This week, the majority of students are learning remotely; engaging in independent learning activities at home, and children of critical service workers in K-6 completing the same activities in-school.  All messaging indicates that all students will return to in-person learning on January 17th.  Our student population is at 568 to start the new year.
As we start the new, please find some key points of interest related to what is going on at Shamrock this month:

· Staffing Updates:

· Farewell to Damien Penner (EA) who accepted a position at Dr. Penner school

· Welcome (back) to Landon Toews (EA) who is returning to Shamrock

· Term extension until March 24 – Taylor DeCaigny (Grade 5/6)

· Term extension until March 24 – Naomi Kitchen (EA)

· Term until June 30 – Sheila Park (EA)

-Rapid Test Kits – Last week we provided rapid test kits to families of children in K-6 who are learning in-person this week.  Students in K-6 attending in-person were strongly encouraged to take a rapid test prior to attending school on Monday.  Conversations are in place regarding distribution of test kits to the remainder of K-6 families. 

-Interscholastic Sports – Planning and roll-out of Grade 7/8 interscholastic basketball is currently paused during the time of remote learning.  Once students return to in-person learning, we will be revisiting potential restart of the basketball season.  

-We are currently welcoming applications for additional lunch supervisors within the building.  Interested persons may apply online

-We were excited to welcome families back into the building for in-person conferences for families in grades K-2 during November and December.  We hope to be able to extend this invitation to other classes dependent on current health orders.  For the time being, visitors to schools are limited to essential needs only.

-School-Based immunization Clinic – Public Health is planning a school-based COVID-19 immunization clinic on January 25th at Shamrock.  More information will be sent to families soon.  Families will be able to register in advance, and walk-in appointments will also be available

Upcoming Dates: January 25, 2022 – Early Dismissal
8. Committee Reports

i. Fundraising Report 

· Sara – Coffee - Distribution – delivery was late Thursday, organized Friday morning, order was accurate. Went very smooth. Collection of $$ from Munch a Lunch was smooth

· Next fundraiser – Kara – I love to read in Feb – Kids to collect sponsorship for reading on forms – prize baskets for class /individual achiever -Kara to organize 
· Future fundraiser – Mothers Day - Cole and Canary discussed 

ii. Playground Report
· New damage identified on tire swings – City has removed both tire swings for safety reasons. Damage was on the top of the tire swing – hole and cracks near where the tire attaches to chain- working with manufacturer to see if these are covered under warranty or if they will need to be replaced with PAC funds. These were just recently installed and concern of their longevity in both our harsh climate and amount of play they get. 
· Itoro absent but sent along some updates: Itoro working with City on  Grant application forms for the accessible play area, amount being requested on the grant is 95K as per quote from Art of play. Vendor advised some changes to equipment design and quote then changed to 93,660. Updates to be provided next meeting.
iii. Social Media Report 

· Nothing new to report – status quo.
· Kara - Babysitting course – February 4th – Cost $30 per student – we charged $40. Online capped at 14.  Will run two sessions so 28 spots. 

9.  Other Business/Questions:

· What is the current student population - 568

· Is E-sports program still going – set up to get going
· Is there an update to the School Development Team – participating in PD offered by the divisions and superintendents
· Follow up on school quadrant planning update - Shelly will follow up with Marlene as they have promised an updater to the community “soon”.  Asked for a commitment on process, timeline, key dates, etc.

· Remote learning – should we go back into red – what is the plan for structure and electronics with remote learning– LRSD will hand out devices if destined for remote learning and there is a schedule learning plan – recent extension of Xmas break was not structured this way.
10. Adjournment 7:36.
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